
 

 

 
 
20th June 2022 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As we get close to the end of the Year 11 exam season, I am writing to you to confirm the arrangements for the last 
few days of Year 11 attendance at Kelvin Hall School. 
 
This exam season has been longer than usual due to the COVID-19 contingency measures in place this year, and this 
has certainly been challenging for students. We are incredibly impressed with the conduct and commitment of our 
Year 11 students and how much effort they have put into their preparation and examinations. Now that the majority 
of examinations are complete, we think this is the right time to offer Study Leave to students when they are not 
required to attend school for scheduled examinations and preparation sessions. 
 
During Study Leave times, students are not required to be in the school building but should be preparing for their 
remaining examinations using their revision resources and online material. The arrangements for the next few days 
are detailed below. Students will leave school whenever not needed for a preparation session or examination. 
 

Tuesday 21st June AM 08:45 - 12:00 GCSE Music students in school for preparation session 
All other students on Study Leave 

Tuesday 21st June PM 12:00 - 15:00 All students on Study Leave 

Wednesday 22nd June AM 08:45 - 12:00 GCSE Music students in school for examination 
All other students in school for Physics preparation session 

Wednesday 22nd June PM 12:00 - 15:00 Further Maths students in school for examination 
All other students on Study Leave 

Thursday 23rd June AM 09:00 - 12:00 All students in school for Physics examination 
All students remain in school for Statistics preparation session 

Thursday 23rd June PM 12:00 - 15:00 All students on Study Leave 

Friday 24th June AM 09:00 - 12:00 All students in school for Statistics examination 
All students leave school at 10:30 for Study Leave 

Friday 24th June PM 12:00 - 15:00 All students on Study Leave 

Monday 27th June AM 09:00 - 12:00 MFL Portuguese and MFL Polish students in school for examination 
All other students no longer required to attend 

Monday 27th June PM 12:00 - 15:00 All students no longer required to attend 

 



 

Whenever students are attending for their examinations or preparation sessions, they must wear their correct 
school uniform and their shirts must be free of writing. This is very important and exam board regulations would 
prevent entry to an exam if there is writing of any kind on a student’s shirt. 
 
We know that the end of secondary school is a big moment for Year 11, and they will want to commemorate this on 
their last day. On Friday 24th June, the last day for most of our students, we have planned a goodbye event at 10:30 
am with refreshments, music, and opportunities for shirt signing. Students will go directly from their exam to this 
event and then leave school. Staff will also be in attendance. 
 
I would like to offer all of you a huge “Thank you” for all of the support you have provided for students and the 
school over the last five years, and for the support you will offer over the next few days as we complete the last big 
push for Year 11 students. 
 

Kind regards, 
 

 
Christopher Leng 
Head of School 
Kelvin Hall School 
 


